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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

July 1, 2013
In attendance were members Mark Craig, David Bryk, Paul Salvatore, Warren Woldorf, Karen White, and Sue Bannon.
Also present: Borough Councilor Chuck Machion, and residents Sara & Joseph White (143 N. State Street), Joe Gordon (145 N. State Street), Rob & Esther Novotney (145 N. State Street), and Bill & Marty Ginty (149 N. State Street), Joe Lovi (151 N. State Street), Belva & Craig Hackett, Isabel Godwin, and Miguel Hernandez.
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:12 P.M.  
NEW BUSINESS - None
OLD BUSINESS

Application for 139 N. State Street Plan

Mr. Craig explained that tonight’s meeting had originally been cancelled, but reconvened to meet the required deadline upon which an application needs to be acted, either with an approval, denial or extension.  He said that the Planning Commission needed to make a recommendation to Council, as Council needs to consider the plan at their next meeting to meet the review deadline.

Mr. Craig noted that the application had been tabled at the last meeting and issues to be resolved have not yet been addressed.  Issues to be resolved and information needed include: lot lines with adjacent property owners, demolition or re-use of the barn, and solicitor input about set back with regard to the nonconformity.  The applicant had indicated that they would comply with Zoning and other ordinances.  The applicant has not contacted the Borough or the Planning Commission.
Ms. Novotney said that the applicants have not contacted neighboring property owners.  It was clarified that no property owners have been contacted by the applicants since the last Commission meeting.
Ms. Hackett said that they have lived in the Borough for 27 years, and that they were not pleased to hear that there might be a parking lot and lights in their backyard.  Mr. Craig noted that parking lot lights were not being proposed; the issue is yet to be decided.
Mr. Woldorf noted that the Joint Historic Commission and HARB have not been contacted about the project; there are 4-5 historic structures to be reviewed.  He noted that the Zoning Officer had stated in her review letter that no demolition permit would be granted until review by the JHC and HARB.  Mr. Woldorf advised that interested parties should attend the Joint Historic Commission meetings regarding the historic structures relevant to the project. 

Mr. Lovi said that he would like to see consistent decisions from the Commission regarding historic structures and other issues, and suggested that Commission members view the affected properties in person, not just on the plans.

Mr. Woldorf said that the Commission could have denied the documents at the last PC meeting and that they could have asked for revised plans that noted the will-comply’s.  He said that the Commission should be general in its recommendations, and that he was concerned that no action had been taken by the applicant over the past month.  Mr. Craig noted that the applicant understood that the Commission was awaiting additional information.

Mr. Salvatore made a motion that the Planning Commission recommend denial of the Land Development Application for 139 N. State Street, TMP # 28-002-072, dated April 24, 2013, for the following reasons:
1. The Engineer’s will comply’s and other reviews include concerns significant enough to warrant additional consideration by the Planning Commission,

2. The failure of the applicant to resolve the interpretation of the zoning issue regarding an extension of a nonconforming lot line on the north side of the property,

3. The absence of review by the Newtown Joint Historic Commission, and
4. There are several lot line issues to be resolved regarding fences and structures.

The motion was seconded by Ms. White and unanimously approved 6-0 by the Commission.
Mr. Craig will send a letter to Borough Council with the Commission’s recommendation; the application will be reviewed and voted upon at the July Council meeting.  He said that the applicant must request an extension.
Mr. Craig advised the affected neighbors to attend the Borough Council meetings, as the Planning Commission and Joint Historic Commission are recommending boards and Council makes the final decisions.  It was noted that the next Borough Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 9, 2013, and that the Joint Historic Commission meets on the 4th Monday of each month.
Ms. Novotney requested that the Planning Commission meeting agendas be posted on the Borough website; Mr. Craig said that they are usually posted, but that this meeting’s agenda had not been posted since the meeting had originally been cancelled.

Mr. Ginty said the key to the project was the barn, that there would be no room for a parking lot if it is not demolished.  Mr. Craig clarified that the required number of parking spots is determined by the square footage of the building.

In answer to the question by Ms. Hackett as to whether the project could set a precedent, Mr. Craig said that if the property is developed within the parameters of the ordinances, the Borough can do little to deny the project; ordinances must be complied with. 

In response to a question by Ms. Godwin regarding decisions by the Joint Historic Commission, Mr. Woldorf said that, in his experience, Borough Council had never noted against the JHC.  Ms. Godwin said she was concerned with traffic and parking.
Mr. Craig said that there would be no further discussion of this application by the Commission until revised plans were submitted.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Ms. White made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of June 3, 2013, with the following changes:  
· Borough Liaison Larry Auerweck was also present.

· Page 1, under Old Business, 2nd paragraph, 2nd line – change “was” to “were”
· Page 3, item #1, 3rd line – change “want” to “wanted”
· Page 3, under Public Comment, 7th paragraph, 2nd line – change “affect” to “effect”
· Page 4, under Portable Sign Ordinance, 2nd line:

· delete “basically 

· replace “leaves it up to” with “now allows”

· replace “if she/he wants” with “to request the Planning Commission to provide supplemental…”

· Page 4, under Portable Sign Ordinance, 4th line – replace “does not seem to” with “may no longer”

· Page 4, under Portable Sign Ordinance, 7th line – replace “amended” with “adopted”

· Page 4, under Member Comments, 2nd line – replace “reviews and documents” with “drawings”

Mr. Salvatore seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0 by the Board, with abstention by Ms. Bannon.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Ms. Hackett asked when the Comcast property had been purchased; Mr. Craig said it had been sold quite a while ago.
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Mr. Woldorf, seconded by Mr. Bryk, the meeting was adjourned at 8:08 pm.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 5, 2013 at 7:00 P.M.  
Respectfully submitted,

______________________

Leslie P. Dunleavy
Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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